FEARS OVER CRIME CRACKDOWN

Prevention measures to be unveiled this week. 

Northern Territory News, Monday March 22, 2021, page 9.

Legal and human rights bodies fear that the NT government's soon-to-be revealed “toughest” ever crackdown on youth crime could exacerbate the Territory's already staggering Aboriginal imprisonment rates...

The peak body representing Territory cops has welcomed the government's plans, saying “weakened laws” allowing serious and repeat offenders to be released had left the police to “pick up the pieces”.

Northern Australian Aboriginal Justice Agency (NAAJA) and Amnesty International have labelled the government's response to the escalating youth crime debate as “disappointing”.

NAAJA principal legal officer David Woodroffe said the proposed laws on both sides of politics would lead to the “continued entrenchment of the NT's greatest shame of over-incarceration of Aboriginal people”.

“Has anything been learnt from the Royal Commission by politicians?” he said. “We simply cannot be building more and more prisons to tackle crime.”

Amnesty International Indigenous rights campaigner Nolan Hunter said the government's knee-jerk reaction to the “perception” of rising (youth crime) was worrying.

“The youth crime rate isn't going up. And there's evidence to back that up,” he said.

